PUBLIC NOTICE
Funding Available for Agencies Serving Victims of Crime

The Tenth Judicial Victim Assistance and Law Enforcement (VALE) Board announces the availability of Local VALE funds authorized by Title 24, Article 4.2, Colorado Revised Statutes.  The VALE Board of the Tenth Judicial District (Pueblo County) is accepting agency applications for Program Year 2024 to provide funding to support victim services.  Funds for the grants are generated by fines assessed by the courts.  The Local VALE Board anticipates allocating approximately $300,000 to organizations and programs providing services to victims of crime in the 10th Judicial District (Pueblo County). 

There will be an Applicant’s Workshop on Wednesday, September 6, 2023, from         9:00 am - 11:30 am, at the District Attorney's Conference Room, located on the 2nd floor, 701 Court Street, Pueblo, CO 81003.  All interested agencies providing victim services within the 10th Judicial District are encouraged to attend and apply for VALE funding.  Any agency applying for VALE funds and past recipients are strongly encouraged to send their project director.  This session offers an opportunity for applicant agencies to learn about VALE funds, ask questions about the application process, reporting process and to better understand VALE funds.  RSVP is required to attend, no later than September 1, 2023, to the VALE Administrator.
Grant application forms and instructions may be requested by contacting the local VALE Administrator, Lesley Geremia at (719) 583-6010; or by email at geremial@pueblocounty.us.  Completed applications must be received by the DA’s office, 701 Court Street, Pueblo, CO 81003, by 4:00 pm on Friday, October 6, 2023.  

Late applications will not be considered.
